ISLAND COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT # 3

Regular meeting of the commissioners April 17, 1957.

Meeting called to order at the home of the chairman Hr. Palmerton at 8.00 P.M.

Commissioners present: Harry F. Palmeraton J.T. Malone

Chief Hunter reported on the procedure necessary to procure surplus equipment from the State, thru Louis Keller as County Director of Civilian Defense.

Current bills considered and vouchers for same approved and signed.

A letter from F.J. NcDowell of the Washington State Ferries thanking the District and the vollunteer firemen for their assistance in extinguishing a fire on the ferry Chetzamoka was read.

A thankyou letter from David C. Henny of the Whidbey Telephone Company was also read.

Cheif Hunter brought up the a request for pocket identification cards for the volubteer firemen, He was instructed to check with the bhidbey Record as to prices of same.

Cheif HUnter requested that the district pay the dues to the Washington State Association Of Fire Cheifs, and the Washington State Firemens Association. Permission granted and voucher for same signed.

Cheif Hunter also asked that the district par for cement tobe used for a floor in the Maxwelton fire hall in the truck side. This request also granted.

There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 9.15 F/M.

Secretary